
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

 

Dear Valued Customers,  

 

MYANMAR’S GATEWAY ISSUES HAS BEEN FIXED: EXCHANGED OF ATIGA E-FORM D TO PORT OF 

THILAWA AND YANGON, MYANMAR WILL RESUME BACK TO NORMAL 

 

We kindly refer to our announcement (Announcement Myanmar's Gateway Error) published on 24 November 2021 

in MITI’s portal and e-PCO system. 

 

Please be informed that we have received updates from Myanmar’s officials that they have successfully rectified 

the technical issues, and ASEAN Member States (AMS) may now resume the exchange of the ATIGA e-Form 

D to/or from Myanmar (for port of Yangon and Thilawa).  

 

In this regard, starting from 1 December 2021, all applications of PCO under the ATIGA scheme to Myanmar will 

resume back to normal where the ASW consent box will be automatically ticked and locked to port Yangon 

(MMRGN) and Thilawa (MMTLA) to enable the exchange of the ATIGA e-Form D. Exportation to other ports will 

remain via paper-based ATIGA Form D with electronically affixed signature and seal, until the remaining ports in 

Myanmar are able to accept ATIGA e-Form D.  

 

https://www.miti.gov.my/miti/resources/Preferential%20Certificate%20of%20Origin/Announcement/Announcement_-_Myanmar_system_error_due_to_CPA_Issue.pdf


 
 

However, for applications of ATIGA e-Form D that had been approved between 11-25 November 2021 and if 

your importers are still facing difficulties to clear the goods in Myanmar due to this issue, please do the 

following: 

 

i. Email the ATIGA e-form D reference number to careline@dagangnet.com; and 

ii. MITI will reprocess the applications to enable the ATIGA e-Form D to be successfully exchanged to 

Myanmar. 

 

We thank you for your continuous support and cooperation. 
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Trade and Industry Support Division 
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